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University tax policy
The University does not engage in any aggressive tax planning, tax avoidance schemes or offshore tax structures to artificially reduce the amount of UK tax it pays. We strive to be open with Her Majesty’s Revenue and Customs (HMRC), to provide prompt and up-to-date information about how we manage our tax responsibilities, and to ensure our relationship with HMRC is efficient and effective for both parties.

Commentary on the context in which the tax policy operates
The University is a charity and is exempt from the taxation of activities to further our charitable goals. The University has activities not directly linked to our charitable activities and owns or is partner to other legal entities which engage in activities which support the University in the discharge of its charitable goals. The University seeks to effectively manage the tax affairs of these indirectly linked activities and entities to enable, where possible and appropriate, the resources they generate to be focused on the delivery of our charitable goals.
The charitable nature of the University’s activities combined with the intricacies of the UK tax code gives rise to complexities and uncertainties which may not have been envisaged by those drafting tax laws and regulations nor HMRC personnel who may have supported the drafting and approval process. The University endeavors to use tax laws and regulations for the purpose they were intended and to be open with HMRC about our proposals and activities. The interaction of different taxes, complex operations, charitable and commercial activities and changing laws and regulations give rise to legitimate but different interpretations of the appropriate tax treatment of activities and entities. Where such uncertainty exists the University may challenge the approach with which HMRC is comfortable, the University does not do so lightly and ensures HMRC is aware of the University’s approach and justification when it does so.  In the event the University and the HMRC position cannot be reconciled through discussion the University will, following a consideration of the cost and benefit, seek recourse to the appropriate tribunal and court process to resolve such a matter.
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